
 

LEGAL NOTICE  
PLANNING BOARD  

PORTSMOUTH, NEW HAMPSHIRE  
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Planning Board will hold a public hearing on the following applications 
on Thursday, February 15, 2024 starting at 7:00 p.m. in the Eileen Dondero Foley Council Chambers, City Hall, 
Municipal Complex, 1 Junkins Avenue, Portsmouth, New Hampshire. 
 
The request of The Islamic Society of the Seacoast Area (Owner), for property located at 686 Maplewood 
Avenue requesting Site Plan Review approval for the construction of six (6) single family unit residential 
condominium with the associated paving, stormwater management, lighting, utilities and landscaping and a 
Conditional Use Permit in accordance with Section 10.674 Highway Noise Overlay District. Said property is 
located on Assessor Map 220 Lot 90 and lies within the Single Residence B (SRB) District. 
 
 

Planning and Sustainability Director 
Peter Britz 

 
 

Members of the public also have the option to join the meeting over Zoom, a unique meeting ID and password will 
be provided once you register. Registration information will be provided on the meeting agenda when it is posted 
to the web page. For technical assistance, please contact the Planning Department by email 
(planning@cityofportsmouth.com) or by phone 610-7216. 
 
Note: The Agenda for the Planning Board meeting will differ from the Legal Notice. For information on the 
Agenda call the Planning Department at 610-7216 or check the City’s website at: 
www.cityofportsmouth.com/planportsmouth/planning-board. 
 
Those interested in submitting written comments should email planning@cityofportsmouth.com or mail to the 
Planning Department, City Hall, 1 Junkins Ave, Portsmouth, NH 03801. Comments for any public hearings that 
are received by close of business the day before the meeting will be incorporated into the record of the meeting. 
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